
Hinton Parish Council **Full Meeting** held on
Tuesday 26th July 2022 at 7.00pm in the Parish Office St Andrews church.

MINUTES

In Attendance -

M Fryer

P Jenkins

A Phillips

S Brown

D Beard

R Reynolds

District- L Green

County – B Tipper

Clerk- L Jenkins (arrived at 7.45)

OPEN FORUM- Paul Fong and his team gave a presentation on the Sharpness development. (7pm-8.20pm) Councillor Tipper gave a report on the brambles have been cut back on the half-moon area, hedge and verge cutting will start soon. District Councillor verbally reported she had met with Chris Nelson at the Sabrina centre and she will invite him to our fete if he can attend. Other items mentioned were a new leader at SDC, solar panel planning applications.

1. Apologies- Received from Cllrs Marsh, Mills & Birnie

At this point, the Chair asked if members were happy to continue with items on the agenda as time had moved on. All agreed to continue with all items.

2. Declarations of interest & consider request for dispensations- Cllr Jenkins had an interest in item 4 (staff cost) and will not speak or vote, and will leave the room.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on June 21st 2022 were taken as read and agreed to be a true account Cllr Reynolds proposed this Cllr Beard 2nd **All agreed.**

4. Committee meetings - The minutes from the Finance & Planning Committee meeting held on July 5th 2022 **were noted by all.** Cllr Jenkins **left the room.** Staff Cost **were agreed** under contractual payments.

5. Sharpness Bypass concerns of safety of speed limit- It was resolved to join Berkeley Town Council in the TRO application to reduce the speed on the bypass from Berkeley to Sharpness. Clerk will also ask Highways if they plan to do any changes to the junction coming into Sharpness under the bridge.

6. To consider requests for grant applications-It was resolved to give a grant of £500.00 to Severnside football club. All agreed to transfer the £500.00 from the grants in the reserves to the current account. Also, to inform the club they can use the recreational field if they need a venue to train (if available)

7. Summer fete/Fayre- An update was received regarding the event taking place. A meeting will be held next week to go through the event in more detail.

8. World Jungle Activities-a) it was resolved not to contribute to this event as not enough time was given, and to look at it next year if budget/precept allows.
b) All agreed for the Clerk to apply for funding to support activities etc.

9. Park Report-

9.1 Councillors **noted** the annual park report. No new report to date.

9.2 The Clerk is still trying to obtain quotes but is finding it very difficult. No one will quote for the half pipe. Clerk thought it was agreed a while ago to remove the half pipe and replace it with the half-moon equipment. Will look at previous minutes.

10. Half Moon- The brambles have been cut back at the Half moon. Cllr Fryer asked for it to be an agenda item next month to get the contractors to clear the path when they come next. **All agreed**

11. Clerks Report- Clerk gave a verbal report on the new website, working together to form a charter with Stroud Council, World Jungle activities commencing in August.

12. Councillors Report- Cllr Fryer said the burial committee have asked if the local Parishes can put a link on their websites with the burial board information.

13. Date of next meeting- August 16th at Purton (Agenda items by noon Wednesday 10th August) **Noted by all.**

Meeting closed at 9.20 pm